Youth News, September 7, 2017

For details about these events and much more, sign up for the weekly Youth E-news by *clicking HERE* (fill in required information and check "Youth Newsletter").

If there are any changes to Youth Group or Murrells Inlet Prayer Breakfast due to Hurricane Irma, it will be posted on @BelinYouth Instagram, Facebook, SnapChat, and Twitter, so stay tuned.



YOUTH GROUP STARTS BACK SEPTEMBER 10

Sunday, September 10, is the first official Youth Group meeting of the school year!

- Middle School Youth Group (6th-8th graders) begins at 5 PM and ends at 7:35 PM.
- High School Youth Group (9th-12th graders) begins at 5:45 PM and ends at 8:20 PM.

Please bring \$1 for the meal (dinner for both groups will be served at 5:50 PM).

Please arrive at the Family Life Center (use covered drive through entrance doors) at your respective start times. If you have not completed a "Youth Medical Release Form" within the last two years, please go to http://www.belinumc.org/youth (one form per child - please note form is two pages). If you don't have access to a printer, this form is

also located outside of Austin Bond's office in the FLC (room #9). If your child will be participating in the Prayer Breakfast this year, please also fill out the "Prayer Breakfast Permission Form" on that webpage! Forms can be turned in to Linda Lee Powalie (FLC Lobby), Austin Bond, the drop box, or just bring with you on September 10.

Please bring a friend to Youth Group! All 6th-12th graders are always welcome even if they don't attend church at Belin, but they are required to have the "Youth Medical Release Form" filled out too!

Youth Group Meal Information

Some families prefer to go ahead and pay for all the Youth Group meals at the beginning of the school year instead of having to bring \$1 each time. If you would like to do this, please bring a check payable to Belin for \$25 and put "Youth Group Meals" and your child's name in the memo section of the check. Adults are also needed to help serve the Youth Group meals every Sunday evening. If you can help, please contact Austin Bond.

We are blessed to have many mouths to feed on Sunday evenings during the school year! One of our biggest needs is *help preparing and serving meals* each week*! Please prayerfully consider helping provide a meal at Youth Group this fall. We ask families to help provide a meal once in the fall semester and once in the spring semester. Since we have so many youth who attend, this can be costly! We have a special fund set up to provide partial financial assistance if needed. Also we pair you up with other families so you can work together!

*TO SIGN UP TO PREPARE AND/OR SERVE A MEAL, PLEASE CONTACT AUSTIN BOND OR GO TO http://www.signupgenius.com/qo/10c0444a8a82aa7f58-youth1.

Youth Group Dismissal Plan

Middle School Youth Group ends at 7:35 PM and High School Youth Group ends at 8:20 PM. Please pick up your child at the



covered drive through entrance only. As you wait in line, one of our youth workers will come to your passenger side window and ask the name of the child(ren) you are picking up so we can announce their name(s) and let them know that their ride has arrived.

Ski Trip 2018 registration as of September 1, 2017 (* designates adult):

Suzanne Adams*, Adrian Anderson, Eileen Anderson*, Rickey Barnes, Tommy Barrineau, Austin Bond*,
Caroline Bond, Sierra Bond, Livie Boone, Liza Branham, Natalie Carriker, Lynn Martin*, Kevin Conlon*,
Kourtnie Conlon, Victor Daminov, Alice DuRant*, Collin Dunman, Griffin Ferrell, Madi Ferrell, Olivia Frederick,
Marshall Greene, Clara Griffith, Mary Karr Griffith, Avery Hall, Fisher Harrell, James Henry Lunetta Heidecker,
Jay Hoodenpyl, Parker Hopkins, Cole Hudak, Tristan Hudak, Brandon Jordon, Katie Keane, Graham McElveen*,
Mary Katherine (MK) McElveen, Charlie McKinney, Witt Mitchell, Jacob O'Harra, Liam Perry, Ben Poulin,
Lorrie Pugliese*, Nina Pugliese, John Rearden*, Sailor Rearden, Sunshine Rearden*, Ben Sandt, Alli Satterfield,
Buddy Satterfield*, Traci Satterfield*, Monte Smith, and Adams Springs.

Did we miss anyone? Contact Austin Bond.

Youth News, September 7, 2017 (continued)

For details about these events and much more, sign up for the weekly Youth E-news by *clicking HERE* (fill in required information and check "Youth Newsletter").



Belin Backpack Mission

Belin Backpack Mission is joining with Lowe's Foods of Murrells Inlet this Saturday, September 9 (11 AM - 3 PM), for a food drive. Belin Youth are invited to participate and earn community service hours (one hour shift or more). For more info or to sign up (YOUR HELP IS NEEDED), please contact Kara Dellinger at kara.dellinger@va.gov or 843-855-4227. This Food Drive will benefit the children of St. James and Waccamaw area schools.

Murrells Inlet Prayer Breakfast (St. James Schools) starts on Tuesday, September 12, at 7AM at Chick-fil-A and is held every second and fourth Tuesday of the month!

Here's how it works:

- 1. Turn in your "Prayer Breakfast Permission Form" by (or before) the start date of Prayer Breakfast to Austin Bond. It is online at http://www.belinumc.org/youth.
- 2. Drop your child off at the Prayer Breakfast location with money for breakfast.
- 3. We take your child to school!

Youth and adults are needed to lead the short devotion at Prayer Breakfast! If you are interested, please contact Austin Bond!

Special Prayer Breakfast for St. James Intermediate School

On Tuesday, September 12, we will have a special *Prayer Breakfast for St. James Intermediate* students from 6:45 AM until 7:10 AM at Chick-fil-A in Murrells Inlet. Buddy Satterfield has offered to give youth a ride to SJIS. If needed, please reserve your space by contacting him at *buddysatterfiel@cs.com* or 843.446.2798 (cell).

Middle School and High School *Sunday School* meets in the FLC every Sunday at 10 AM. We hope to see you there. 6th graders and 9th graders are invited to their new classes!

2017-2018 Confirmation Orientation

The orientation session for the next Confirmation Class (6th grade youth) and their parents will be held Sunday, September 10, at 10 AM in the Family Life Center's Small Dining Room.

Austin Bond Belin UMC's Youth Ministry 843.357.5179 (office) 843.798.0222 (cell) austinb@belinumc.org

